
Zuniga, Diana

From:    Jackie Angel Investor <
Sent:      Monday, April 14, 2025 12: 43 PM
To: Amezcua, Valerie

Cc: eComment; customers@octa. net

Subject:  Santa Ana Bus Stop Zombie Apocalypse

Attention: This email originated from outside of City of Santa Ana. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

OCTA board member Valerie Amezcua never rides the bus and it clearly shows.
Only in Santa Ana do they allow zombie tweakers to take over our bus stops, all up and down our Main Street.
The police ride right by the open-air drug markets everyday, doing nothing.
It is not safe for the hardworking citizens; it is not safe for the OCTA bus drivers who are on the front lines
every day dealing with this public health crisis, shielded only by a piece of plexiglass.
I don' t see this problem in Newport Beach. LOL
Santa Ana
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